Statement to Parliament
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES: WATER ACT 2007 s93(7) - STATEMENT OF REASONS FOR DEPARTING FROM AUSTRALIAN COMPETITION AND CONSUMER COMMISSION ADVICE ON AMENDMENTS TO THE WATER CHARGE (TERMINATION FEES) RULES 2009 

In March 2010, in accordance with the Water Act 2007 (Water Act) the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission (ACCC) provided advice on amendments to the Water Charge (Termination Fees) Rules 2009, including draft amendments, to the former Minister for Climate Change, Energy Efficiency and Water, Senator the Hon Penny Wong. 
In most respects the amendment rules follow the ACCC’s advice. In accordance with section 93(7) of the Water Act, this statement identifies the areas in which the rules depart from the ACCC advice.
After the ACCC provided its advice to the former Minister, it was identified that two drafting adjustments were necessary to clarify how the rule amendments would operate. Accordingly:
1. the definition of total network access charge in rule 3 has been adjusted to clarify that it means the total amount that would have been payable for the full financial year if termination had not occurred; and
2. the subrule 5(3) proposed by the ACCC has been adjusted to clarify that operators are prohibited from charging fees in relation to a right that has been terminated, in respect of a financial year commencing after the termination. 
The ACCC supports both these adjustments.









